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causes of refractoriness in gold ores. Consideration of
the mineral components of the ores and their textural rela-
tionships should enable better predictions to be made of
the metallurgical behaviour of the ore and its response
to cyanidation and beneficiation.

The results of electron-microprobe analysis, Mossbauer
spectroscopy, TEM, and other chemical and mineralo-
gical investigations indicate that the gold occurs within
the lattice of arsenic-rich sulphides, and hence it is readily
understandable why the concentrates must be chemical-
ly broken down so as to release and expose the enclosed
gold values for subsequent cyanidation. This breakdown
is achieved by bacterial or pressure leaching, or by roast-
ing. From a mineralogical perspective, it would be pre-
dicted that the nearly complete breakdown of sulphides
that is achieved by oxidative leaching should liberate and
expose a greater portion of the gold than any roasting
method.
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Book review
. Safety in mines research, edited by A.R. Green. Rot-
terdam, A.A. Balkema, 1985. 792 pp. OS$75.

Reviewer: H. Wagner

This well-presented volume on research into mine safe-
ty contains 101 papers from 20 different countries and
represents the proceedings of the 21st International Con-
ference of Safety in Mines Research Institutes, which was
held in Sydney in October 1985. A special feature of this
truly international conference was the even spread of
papers from communistic and non-communistic coun-
tries. The 101 papers fall into eleven broad categories,
which cover strata control, rock and gas outbursts,
horizontal and vertical transport, rescue strategies and
organizations, gas drainage, environmental monitoring,
spontaneous combustion, fires and explosives, ignition
protection and safety engineering, and explosives.

The papers, which are strongly biased towards coal-
mine safety, address many aspects that are of considerable
importance for the South African mining industry.
Among others, the papers cover fire detection and moni-
toring systems, noise control in mines, gravimetric
sampling strategies, spontaneous combustion and fire
control, modelling of coal-dust explosions and evalua-
tion of explosion barriers, and flame proofing of elec-
trical equipment.

The conference papers provide a good insight into the
state of mine-safety research in many different countries,
and are a valuable source of information for persons in-
volved in mine safety in general and coal-mine safety in
particular. The conference volume is good value for
money, and can be recommended to specialists in the
field, universities, and research departments.
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